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 Here we go again with a Cue Sheet.  A lot has 
been discussed over the past few months and 
these are some of the highlights. 
 

Permanent coroplast signs for viewing from cars 
were printed and they will be used prior to each 
play. 
 

RUMORS was a great success financially and 
enjoyed by cast, crew and audiences.  Kudos to 
Diane Miller for directing a wacky farce! 
 
                       You rocked! 

 
 
If you did not attend the KPI Christmas Party held 
at Cathie Raina’s in December, you missed a 
fabulous time.  Lots of snatching each others gifts 
in search of an ideal gift, and all in good fun.  
 

A General Meeting was held prior to the party.  
Some highlights were: 

 

 Monica Clelland will direct the fall play 
“Bob’s Your Elf” by Norm Foster in November.   
  
 Catherine Pott-Halpin is looking for a 

Murder Mystery in conjunction with the 

Osgoode Medieval Festival in July. 
 

 Steve Wendt to direct “The Eternal 

Cruise” for the North Gower Winter Carnival.  

He did and received $200 for KPI.   

 If that wasn’t enough for him he directed a 

play for the Literary Follies, March 1st at Leslie 

Hall. He wrote the play, corralled the actors and 

at the end played a part.       

                       Way to go Steve! 
 
Fall was clean up month it seems and some very 
busy bees who helped clean out the Storage shed 
on Cty Rd 44 and moved everything to the 
Municipal Centre.  Much appreciation to Derrick, 
his truck, Paul, Steve and Catherine.               

     

I.O.O.F. basement cleanout started with few odds 
& ends left. Again huge thanks to Derrick’s truck 
and tons of helpers.  So many bees make quick 
work.   
 

 
Auditions for “The 39 Steps:  A Live Radio Play” by 

Joe Landry has been sent to paid members, non-
members and newspapers.  The date is set for 
Sunday, March 22 at 7:00 pm at the I.O.O.F Hall.  
Sandra Tobin will direct having two afternoons 
and one Sunday rehearsal. 
 
To finish the year KPI finally agreed to do a 
Christmas play.  This subject has been raised many 
times ‘asking why don’t we do a play about 
Christmas’.  Well, thanks to Monica Clelland, who 
volunteered to direct, it will happen this year. 
 
 
 

DID YOU KNOW  - 
 

 In the 1400's a law was set forth in 

England that a man was allowed to beat his 

wife with a stick no thicker than his thumb.  

Hence we have 'THE RULE OF THUMB'  
 

 The first couple to be shown in bed 

together on prime time TV was Fred and 

Wilma Flintstone. 

 

 

 

Thaaatt’s all folks !!         
 
                     B.McDerby 
 
  

 

 

 

  


